
1.0 INTRODUCTION  
 

On January 12, 2010 a magnitude Mw 7.0 earthquake struck the Port-au-Prince region of 
Haiti.  The earthquake epicenter was located immediately west of the city of Port-au-Prince, and 
the damage induced by this event was extreme.  It is estimated that over 200,000 people were 
killed during the earthquake, and several hundred thousand injured.  A strike-slip Mw = 7 event 
that affects ground near the margins of a bay represents a common earthquake scenario in the 
United States and throughout the world, and thus it was important to document the aspects of this 
event.   

GEER mobilized a reconnaissance team, funded by the United States National Science 
Foundation, consisting of geotechnical engineers and engineering geologists from both the 
United States and the Dominican Republic.  The team members included: 

 
• Prof. Ellen Rathje (Team leader, University of Texas) 
• Mr. Jeff Bachhuber (Fugro/William Lettis & Associates) 
• Prof. Brady Cox (University of Arkansas) 
• Mr. Jim French (AMEC/Geomatrix) 
• Prof. Russell Green (Virginia Tech) 
• Mr. Juan Molina (Constructora Inmobiliaria M&N) 
• Mr. Tabare Mundaray (Proyectos Especiales) 
• Prof. Scott Olson (University of Illinois) 
• Prof. Luis Pena (Pontificia Universidad Catolica Madre y Maestra) 
• Prof. Glenn Rix (Georgia Tech) 
• Mr. Oscar Suncar (University of Texas) 
• Mr. Donald Wells (AMEC/Geomatrix) 

 
Glenn Rix was part of an advance team that partnered with EERI, the USGS, and the US Army 
Corps of Engineers to visit Haiti from 26 January to 2 February 2010.  The remainder of the 
team travelled to Haiti, via the Dominican Republic, and was in country between 31 January and 
5 February 2010.  The GEER team also partnered in the field with Dr. Paul Mann of the 
University of Texas and Dr. Rich Koehler of the Alaska Division of Geology and Geophysical 
Surveys. 
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